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The Honorable Ray LaHood 
Secretary 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
400 7 th Street, S.W. 
Washington, D.C. 20590 

Dear Secretary LaHood: 

City of Erick, located on the western edge of Oklahoma, would appreciate any support possible for the 
State of Oklahoma's application to secure funding to aid rehabil itation of state-owned ra i l line i n 
western Oklahoma. The Oklahoma Department of Transportation is seeking approximately $2 mi l l ion 
to help them re-open a cuiTently out-of-service ra i l line as part of a move to aid delivery of crude oi l to 
market out of western Oklahoma and the Texas panhandle. This area has become one of the country's 
most active alternative energy extraction regions. 

The project is to be centered on the community of Erick, Oklahoma i n Beckham County, Oklahoma, 
where the state-owned line currently ends. Erick is one of Oklahoma's most economically depressed 
locations w i t h a poverty rate i n the neighborhood of 30%. The opportunity to promote economic 
growth i n our area would br ing hope for the future of our Community i n a time when economic 
problems control our abil ity to br ing infrastructure improvements and therefore inh ib i t growth. 

Currently, the State of Oklahoma leases its t rack i n western Oklahoma to Farmrai l Corporation. They 
operate a ra i l facility i n Sayre, Oklahoma. It is our understanding that even w i t h Farmrai l doubl ing its 
current capacity, they w i l l soon outgrow their available development abil ity adjacent to the Sayre yard 
due to the unbelievable growth in this sector of energy development. I f the State of Oklahoma can 
open the remaining 17 miles of track between Sayre and Erick, i t would allow for the establishment of 
new facilities capable of meeting the tremendous energy growth i n western Oklahoma as well as the 
eastern Texas panhandle by providing an economical readily available method of moving oi l products 
to market. Additionally, i t is expected that the line w i l l again assist w i t h agribusiness shipping needs. 
The opening of this sector of the ra i l road would also help control the erosion of our Oklahoma 
highways by providing alternative transportation to t rucking , thus improving road condition and 
safety for al l travelers on our Oklahoma highways. 

This project, according to Oklahoma Department of Transportation, is expected to cost $2.6 mi l l ion 
w i t h the State of Oklahoma providing a 3 0 % match. We know these dollars w i l l lead to direct 
employment and business growth upon re-opening of th is ra i l Une. Projects similar to th is one east of 
Er ick have literally brought about reb i r th to the communities around the rai l facilities; examples 
include Sayre and Elk City. 

The City of Erick, Oklahoma, located j u s t seven miles from the Texas Panhandle on 1-40 Interstate, 
look forward to your support of such a worthy project that should help our Community to grow once 
again by providing new jobs and opportunities for our rura l area of Oklahoma. 

CC: Director, Mike Patterson, ODOT 
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